
 

 
 

To:  City Council   
 

From:  Cary Clark, Engineering Services Department 
  

Cc:  Tim Commisso, Brynn Nheily, Allan Magi, Jamie Tellier, Scott Hamilton 
 

Date:  February 10, 2023 
  
Re: Update regarding finalization of report for “Phase 2 Downtown and 

Burlington GO Major Transit Station Area Flood Hazard and Scoped SWM 
Assessment” 

 
 
 
In the Committee of the Whole meeting held on February 1, 2023, staff were directed to provide an update 
regarding the status of the Phase 2 report and the anticipated schedule for finalization and approval from 
Conservation Halton (CH).  The following provides the requested update: 
 
• The Phase 2 study was initiated in July 2021. 
• Most recent comments were received from CH on January 24, 2023 
• City staff met with CH staff on February 8, 2023 to review our comment responses and our consultant (WSP) 

is currently revising the report. 
• Our Final Report submission is anticipated by March 3, 2023. 
• CH also requested details and confirmation of the property ownership and maintenance responsibilities for 

the Hager-Rambo stormwater management facilities (much of which was designed and constructed by CH) 
that play a major drainage role in the Phase 2 study area.  A summary of the Hager-Rambo Flood Control 
System SWM facilities has been provided to CH.  CH staff will review this summary for approval, to fulfil their 
requirements of the Phase 2 study. 

• Following resubmission, staff will continue to coordinate with CH staff to expedite final approval of the report. 
• Upon approval of the report, CH will then undertake to update their regulatory mapping.  This is expected to 

include a public meeting. 
 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
 
 
Cary Clark, P.Eng. 
Manager of Development & Stormwater Engineering 


